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GENEVA CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR MEETING
APRIL 4, 2022
6:00 P.M.

MINUTES

The Geneva City Council met in regular session on April 4, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. in the
Council room at City Hall. Members present were Mayor David Hayes and Council Members
Rufus Lee, Freddy McCoy, Kim Gillespie, Ryan Tidwell, Rich Bixby, Mike Fountain and Daniel
L. Coleman. Council Member Tidwell arrived at 6:11 p.m. but none were absent. Also present
were City Clerk/Treasurer Lisa Johnson, City Attorney Jeff Gray, and various department heads
and employees.

Mayor Hayes called the meeting to order.

Council Member Lee gave the invocation and Mayor Hayes led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Council Member Gillespie moved to dispense with the reading and approve the minutes of
March 21, 2022, The motion was seconded by Council Member Fountain and was approved by a
four (4) to zero (0) vote with Mayor Hayes and Council Members Lee and Bixby abstaining.

Ms. Jennifer Braden, Director of the Educational Opportunity Center, provided
information on a new Federal Department of Education Grant program called the Educational
Opportunity Center which is housed at Enterprise State Community College. The program serves
clients in Geneva and their program's goal is to help individuals find and access adult education or
higher education programs and opportunities.

Attorney Gray reviewed two ordinances establishing stop signs.

Council Member Lee introduced the following ordinances:

ORDINANCE NUMBER 04-2022-06
AN ORDINANCE DATED THE 4™ DAY OF APRIL, 2022 ESTABLISHING A STOP SIGN
AT THE INTERSECTION OF NORTH CHOCTAW STREET AND WEST COLLEGE
AVENUE.

ORDINANCE NUMBER 04-2022-07

AN ORDINANCE DATED THE 4™ DAY OF APRIL, 2022 ESTABLISHING A STOP SIGN
AT THE INTERSECTION OF WESTMONT STREET AND EAST SKYLINE AVENUE.



[t was moved by Council Member Lee that all rules and regulations which, unless suspended,
would prevent the immediate consideration and adoption of said ordinances, be suspended, and that
unanimous consent to the immediate consideration of said ordinances be given. The motion was
seconded by Council Member Bixby. Mayor Hayes called for the vote, the roll was called with the
following results:

Ayes: Nays: None Absent: Abstentions: None

Mayor David Hayes Council Member Tidwell
Council Member Rufus Lee

Council Member Freddy McCoy

Council Member Kim Gillespie

Council Member Rich Bixby

Council Member Mike Fountain

Council Member Daniel L. Coleman

The Mayor declared the motion carried.

After said ordinances had been discussed and considered in full by the Council, it was
moved by Council Member Coleman that Ordinance Number 04-2022-06 be now placed upon its
final passage and adopted. The motion was seconded by Council Member Gillespie. The question
being put as to the adoption of said motion and the final passage and adoption of said ordinance,
with the following results:

Ayes: Nays: None Absent: Abstentions:

Council Member Rufus Lee Council Member Tidwell Mayor David Hayes
Council Member Freddy McCoy

Council Member Kim Gillespie

Council Member Rich Bixby

Council Member Mike Fountain

Council Member Daniel L. Coleman

The Mayor declared the motion carried and the ordinance passed and adopted as introduced
and read.

After said ordinance had been discussed and considered in full by the Council, it was
moved by Council Member Gillespie that Ordinance Number 04-2022-07 be now placed upon its
final passage and adopted. The motion was seconded by Council Member Coleman. The question
being put as to the adoption of said motion and the final passage and adoption of said ordinance,
with the following results:

Ayes: Nays: None Absent: Abstentions:

Council Member Rufus Lee Council Member Tidwell Mayor David Hayes
Council Member Freddy McCoy

Council Member Kim Gillespie

Council Member Rich Bixby

Council Member Mike Fountain

Council Member Daniel L. Coleman



The Mayor declared the motion carried and the ordinance passed and adopted as introduced
and read.

Council Member Tidwell arrived to the meeting.

City Attorney Gray reviewed a proposed ordinance establishing policies for health and
sanitation within the City.

Mayor Hayes addressed possible funding sources for the new park project.
Mayor Hayes reported on the following:

Soccer project

A change in command at Ft. Rucker

City Hall project and architect fees

New banners for downtown

Project Green Light

New business interested in locating in town including a national chain store

Drainage on Crosstimbers and possible solutions

Moving a small structure from the Junction to be used as a bus stop near Will Jenkins
Community Center.
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City Clerk Johnson reported she has submitted three applications for grant funding and is
working on a fourth. She informed Council the EV grant cycle has opened.

City Attorney Gray reported on municipal court and encouraged individuals to contact the
court office prior to court to see if issues can be resolved. He informed Council he has reviewed
the requirements for using ARPA funds and would like to discuss possibilities at a work session.
Attorney Gray also informed Council the draft beer legislating has passed and is awaiting the
Governor’s signature. Once signed the City will have 90 days to establish regulations within in
the City limits before it becomes law.

A work session was scheduled for Tuesday, April 12", at 4:00 p.m.
Street and Sanitation Superintendent Allen Brewer gave an equipment and project report.

Police Captain Michael McDuffie gave an activity report for the month of March. He
reported on the status of the sale and disposal of old abandoned and confiscated property.

Mayor Hayes discussed the clean up of Robert Fowler Park. He gave an update on the new
lights for the levee that is being funded with the help of Senator Chesteen.

Code Enforcement Officer Owens reported on the second house slated for abatement.

Building Inspector Wuest reported on the status of lights requested through Alabama
Power.






